
Adopted on Dec 12, 2022 
CAMARILLO QUILTERS ASSOCIATION (CQA) 

GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING MINUTES FOR Nov 8, 2022 

CALL TO ORDER 

The in-person general membership meeting was conducted by CQA President Joey 
Strait and called to order at 9:31am. 

REMINDERS AND PRESIDENT’S WELCOME 

Reminder our meeting are cell phone, fragrance, and children free. 

Birthday wishes –Best wishes and song were made to all the attendees born in 
November. 

Welcome new members & guest – Vicki Geiger will lead a meeting room tour at the 
break.  

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Holiday Party – Sandy C. needs two more helpers. Next month’s pot luck assignments 
are by last names - A-F Dessert, G-M Main Dishes, N-Z Appetizers. Bring a fat quarter 
for a fun festive activity.  

Here were 58 quilts turned in for next month’s Give-Away. 

Library – Vanessa B. -There will be a book sale next month. Please pay with cash or 
check. Book crates taken today are to be returned in January.  

Treasurer Report - Jodie S. - The financial totals are: checkbook $12,265.73, savings acct 
$33,640.14, CD $18,808.28, total $64,714.15. Reminder that the preferred method of 
payment is Zelle. 

Retreats – There are spots still available for both retreats. 

Small Groups – Vicki G.  - See Vicki if you wish to join a small group. New groups are 
being formed.  

Workshops – Jennifer B.   There is still room in tomorrow’s workshop.  The website has 
been updated with the 2023 list of speakers and workshops. 

Patti Westburg, the liaison for the California Quilt Project, reported that 92 quilts were 
sent to Groton CT.  The projected incoming 42 quilts should satisfy the needs for issuing 
everyone aboard the USS California a quilt upon their return from sea.  Contact Patti to 
turn in completed quilt before 5th of December. 



Barbara W. – The South Bay Quilt Guild is selling raffle tickets for their 2023 
Opportunity quilt “Bloomin’ Fantastic”. 

Way & Means – Kelly D.   There is another silent auction this month. 

Free Table – Dalya D.   There are 5 tables. Please keep them neat and in their designated 
categories as you look. No dog bed scraps.  Dalya will need help after the meeting with 
the remaining donations. 

The drawing for the UFO Challenge will be in December.  

BREAK 

SPEAKER 

Ann Turley presented her lecture “Quilt Police”. 

WAYS & MEANS 

SHOW & TELL 

FINAL ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Thank you all – Our next meeting is Dec. 13th – Don’t forget FQ and your Food for the 
Potluck. 

ADJOURNMENT - was at 11:32 am 

Minutes respectfully submitted by,   

/s/ Jane Aiello, CQA secretary  


